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Clean Up Australia Day 

On Friday the 1st of March students 

participated in Clean up Australia Day. 

Students showed respect and pride for 

their school by cleaning up litter and 

rubbish in  areas around our school.  

Thank you to environment captain Mahlia 

Owen Marchbank for organising this 

event.  

 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

Assembly - Fridays 3:00pm 

Active After School Care - Monday and 
Thursdays 3:30-4:30pm 

Lunch Orders - Fridays 

Week 6 

Thursday 7th March 

Taekwondo Clinic 

Week 7 

Monday 11th March 

Labour Day Public Holiday 

Wednesday 13th March 

NAPLAN commences 

Thursday 14th March 

Last Taekwondo Clinic 

Week 9 

Monday 25th March 

Final assembly 3:00pm 

Thursday 28th March 

Final day of school 

http://www.paynesville-ps.vic.edu.au/
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Principal’s Report 

Dear Parents, Carers, Families and Members of our Community, 

Hi everyone, 

The first half of term has been very busy across the school. Our grade Preps have had a rest 

day on a Wednesday off so far this year. They have come in for one session on a 

Wednesday during these weeks and undertaken some testing with Mrs Stringer and Brianna. 

This week they start their full week at school. 

On Thursday 29th February 4 of our students represented themselves and us as a school at 

the Central District Swimming Sports. They all did a great job and were very supportive of 

each other and other students participating at the event. Well done to Ashleigh, Iley, Charlotte 

and Bronte. Bronte will continue to District swimming after coming first in backstroke, butterfly 

and freestyle.  

TaeKwonDo sessions on Thursdays have been really enjoyed by the majority of our students. 

It has been great to hear such positive feedback and see students learning new skills. 

It was great to see our grade 6 students receive their 2024 t-shirts. They have been wearing 

them proudly and they look so good. At Assembly on Friday our school leaders were 

excitedly presented with certificates of Achievement from Darren Chester. Well done to them 

all. 

NAPLAN tests for our grade 3 and 5 students will commence next week on Wednesday 

March 13th and are to be completed by Friday 22nd March. 

This year we will again be giving our students the opportunity to take part in the world 

renowned ICAS assessments. ICAS is an online academic competition that gives students 

the opportunity to challenge their higher order thinking and problem-solving skills in English, 

Mathematics, Science, Writing, and Spelling Bee.  

ICAS letters have gone home to families of students in grade 3-6. The same letter is included 

in this newsletter and on the Parent Facebook page. Please consider if this is something you 

would like your child to undertake later in the year and use the links and codes within the 

letter to sign them up. 

Have a good week everyone and enjoy the long weekend. 

Kind regards, Deb Mathers – Principal  



 

 

Around the School 

Zooper Doopers 

Zooper Doopers will be available at lunchtime at the canteen on Fridays for 50c each. 

There is a limit of two per student.  

House Colours on Fridays 

On Friday afternoons, students will be 

participating in fun activities in their house 

groups. On Fridays students can wear a 

house colour shirt, hat, or small accessory in 

their house colour if they would like to. 

Book Club 

There have been several meetings for Book 

Club so far this term. Students from across all year levels 

have been creating book reviews, sharing books and 

drawing book covers. Book Club will continue on 

Thursdays at lunch. 

Swimming 

Bronte Pyke will be representing the school in Regional 

Swimming next Thursday. At the previous rounds, Bronte 

placed 1st in backstroke and 2nd in freestyle and 

butterfly. Congratulations Bronte! 

  



 

 

Darren Chester Visit 

On Friday 1st of March, Darren Chester, the member for Gippsland visited and 

presented awards to our Grade 6 captains.  



 

   



 

 

Grade 1/2/3 Classroom Report 

Grade 1-2-3 have started working in 

their Readers Notebooks - writing 

entries about what the pictures they 

visualise in their minds as they read.  

← 

In writing we have begun our unit on 

personal narratives, creating plans for 

the first significant memory we have 

chosen to write about.                   → 

We have been exploring open-ended tasks in our unit on Numbers - trying out different strategies to write as 

many numbers as possible that contain the number ‘7’. 



 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

In respectful relationships, we had great fun working in partnerships to move plastic straws around the room 

that were just balanced between our fingers - some partnerships even managed to transport their straw under 

a table without dropping it!  Now that’s teamwork! 

 

 

 

 

 

Grade 1/2/3 have also gained great enjoyment from their weekly Taekwondo Sessions doing lots of work on 

ducking and leaping.   

Congratulations to Mirae who was part of a team who won the ‘Down-and-Dirty’ boat building competition at 

the Paynesville Classic Boat Rally on the weekend.   

Grade 3/4 Classroom Report 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Students in 3 / 4 have focused on learning the writing process over the last fortnight. 

Students created a plan then a draft, they then revised and edited it before publishing 

it. Students shared their writing with each other and gave  each other feedback to help 

improve their writing.  

In Maths students have 

learnt addition and 

subtraction with large 

numbers. During mini 

lessons 3 / 4’s have 

been using a 

whiteboard to solve 

equations and practise 

the new strategies as 

we go.  

For S.T.E.M this week 

Students wrote with invisible ink to create a coded message to a friend. 
 

Learning Focuses 

 

Week 5 & 6 

Addition and Subtraction with regrouping, writing- narrative and writing process, reading- creating a reading 

response either connection, opinion or prediction.  

 

Week 7 & 8 

NAPLAN, interpret and create data displays, persuasive writing and reading persuasive texts.  



 

 

 

Grade 4/5 Classroom Report 

The past couple of weeks have flown by in the 4/5 classroom!  

In reading the students have been looking at 

the art of visualising while reading. They have 

drawn what they see in their heads as they 

read and also described the pictures. Some 

students have really enjoyed drawing the 

pictures as someone reads to them too! The 

students are starting to add quotes and 

making sure they add the page numbers to 

their Reader’s Notebook entries too.  

In writing it has been a very exciting week 

because all students have all returned their 

technology agreements and now have 

access to laptops! The kids have been 

waiting so patiently for them since the 

beginning of the year. The published work 

coming out of the students is immense and 



 

 

our writing wall has been filled to the brim! We have had to move to the windows where 

students have written persuasive pieces about why we should save the bees. 

In maths we have been looking at subtraction and rounding. We have looked at these 

functions in the real world too and used real menus to see how much change we will have left 

from $50.00 after ordering a meal.  

In science we have been looking at the importance of bees in the ecosystem. Students have 

made powerpoint presentations about bees and persuasive writing pieces about whether we 

should save them or not.  

In taekwondo the students have joined in so well 

that they were actually able to learn a skill that 

nobody else got to learn - somersaults! 

 

Grade 6 Classroom Report 

In Grade 6 we have been engaging 

in many different learning activities. It 

has been amazing to see how eager 

students are to create their own book 

clubs. We have had two different 

book club books. One book club is 

looking at Once by Morris Glietzman 

and I Survived: The American Revolution.  

Students continue to engage in their writer’s notebook. One activity 

that we completed involved making food characters which 

everyone enjoyed. Thanks for the idea Mrs Mathers! Students have 

started to write their own narratives about what they would do if 

they travelled back in time.  

Our taekwondo sessions have been on Thursdays. Students have 

enjoyed learning new skills.  



 

 

We are learning about different continents around the world. We 

are currently learning about Europe.  

Judy recently trained Angus McCaskill and Spencer O’Riley to be 

our library monitors. The boys are able to help our class borrow 

and return books.  

 

 

 

 



 

 

Kitchen  



 

 

Wellbeing 

Anti-Bullying Pledge 

As part of our social and emotional learning 

at Paynesville Primary School, students and 

staff created a poster to pledge against 

bullying at our school.  

This work also included discussions around: 

● Treating others respectfully.  

● Including those who are left out. 

● Refusing to bully others. 

● Refusing to watch, laugh or join in 

when someone is being bullied.  

● Telling an adult.  

● Helping those who are being bullied. 

 

Random Acts of Kindness 

To promote our school value of Respect, teachers will be randomly handing out ‘Kindness Matters 

Shout Outs’ either in the classrooms or whilst out in the playground. 

The idea is to ‘catch kids being kind’ and therefore creating a kind, caring school culture. 

If your child receives one of these, they will go into the draw each week to receive the Wellbeing 

Award presented by our Wellbeing Leader Chiarah at assembly.  

 

 

 



 

 

Staff Member of the Week 

As staff we are living our school values everyday and acknowledging the work each of 

us as staff does to promote and show values. 

Barb Olsen - Week 4  



 

 

Jill McConnell - Week 5  



 

 

Values Award Winners for Week 5 

Paynesville P.S. Values Awards 

  

Value of the Week: LEARNING 

  

Students identified by staff this week to be demonstrating our School Values 

 

Ayrton Borg - for working extra hard to learn how to write 

Isla Miller - for working very hard on her sounds 

Bea Campell - for always putting in 100% effort into her learning 

Paige White  - always having a go in her tutoring 

Iley Trease - for always working hard to do her best work possible 

Luke Davidson - always trying his hardest in every aspect of his school work 

Mia Paine - always going her best and trying new ideas 

George Molinaro - actively seeking feedback and thinking outside the box 

Angus McCaskill - an awesome reading response that was detailed 

Edward Vincent - for focus on his learning during writing time 

Nastasia Sokor-Krakowiak - for putting 110% into her learning 

Angus Unthank - working hard to complete tasks and not giving up  

Well done to all these students as well as so many others 

across the school that have worked to display actions 

showing our value of SAFETY this week. 

  



 

 

Values Award Winners for Week 6 

Paynesville P.S. Values Awards 

  

Value of the Week: RESPECT 

  

Students identified by staff this week to be demonstrating our School Values 

 

Indi Selleck - for listening intently during instruction time 

Nastasia Sokor-Krakowiak - for respecting all the opportunities for learning she is given 

Ziya Kara - for playing respectfully in the yard 

Nate Captenter - for always respecting his classmates by listening and working his hardest 

Immy Martin - listening when other are speaking and being patient 

Lexie Fordham - for always respecting students and adults 

Claudia Holland - respectfully listening to class instructions 

Eliza Holland - for respecting breakfast club 

Ricky Rowed - for always being respectful to his classmates   

 

Well done to all these students as well as so many others 

across the school that have worked to display actions 

showing our value of POSITIVITY this week. 

 

 



 

 

  



 

 

 



 

 

  



 

 

 


